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Inside this issue: “Seeing Mission Right Before Us” 
 
In a couple of weeks, the Lectionary reading will be from the Gospel of 
Matthew where Jesus tells his disciples what we know today as the 
Parable of the Sower. In this reading, Jesus proclaims, “Let anyone 
with ears listen!" Mൺඍඍඁൾඐ 13:9. It’s a familiar command for many of 
us. I’ve been reflecting on this command this past week in sermon 
preparation and have wondered why Jesus focused on selective hearing 
rather than selective sight. After all, in Matthew 25, Jesus proclaims at 
Judgment Day that many will ask of the Lord, “When did we see that 
you were hungry, unclothed, and imprisoned”. Despite the command to 
“listen”, I believe our Lord really wants us as disciples to do as the great 
hymn suggests, “Open our eyes so we may see.”  
 
A month or so ago, I was privileged to be accepted as a member in this 
presbytery. At the meeting held at First Presbyterian Durango, I was 
excited to see and listen to the presentation about Mission Insight and 
the commitment the presbytery has made over the next four years in 
utilizing this resource. In my previous call in Texas I used Mission 
Insight for both my congregation and other congregations where I 
counseled as a member of COM. I can attest that Mission Insight helps 
congregations “open their eyes” in pursuit of true discipleship.  
 
Currently, Mission Insight is being used by many congregations in the 
Southern Cluster. My prayers are that the tool will be as helpful for the 
congregations as it has been in my experience. Mission Insight provides 
a clear, true picture which will helps congregations identify areas of 
missional need in their community. An example that I can share is that 
twelve years plus ago my previous congregation moved from a 
downtown location to suburbia. Many in the congregation felt that the 
new surrounding neighborhoods were significantly more affluent than 
the previous inner-city neighborhoods the congregation served. For the 
most part, the assumption was correct. However, after completing a 

(Continued on page 2) 



simple demographic study using the resources of Mission Insight, the assumptions were not entirely correct. 
Mission Insight helped the congregation to see that there were many pockets of poverty within the assumed 
“affluent school district”. Subsequently, through interviews with school officials which had not been 
previously not conducted for years after re-location, the congregation began extensive mission work for 
hunger, clothing, and mentoring of elementary children. Mission Insight helped “open the eyes” of a 
congregation yearning to discover what the Lord was calling.  
 
In the Southern Cluster, we welcome a new Interim Pastor for Cortez, Rev. John Welton. I’m excited to 
share the duties as Cluster Leader with Lou Ray Wright. We give thanks to God for the previous leadership 
of the cluster by Rev. Blake Blakesly and keep Blake and his wife in our prayers in their missional journey. 
We also want to keep in our prayers, Elizabeth Jordan, pastor at Lake City and accepting the call as our new 
COM Moderator.  
 
Rev. Charles Packard 
Southern Cluster Co Leader 

(Continued from page 1) 

Medical Dues for Pastor's Participation To 
Increase; Minimum and Maximum Medical Dues 

Bases Hold Steady 
 
After several years without a medical dues increase for family coverage, 
the medical dues rate for Pastor's Participation in 2018 will rise, from 24.5 
percent to 25 percent of effective salary. The increase is due largely to the 
trend of increasing medical and prescription drug costs for the covered 
population.  
 
The minimum and maximum medical dues bases for Pastor's Participation 
in 2018 will remain at 2017 levels: $44,000 and $124,000, respectively. 
These amounts represent the minimum and maximum salaries on which 
employers are billed for medical coverage. 
 
The 2018 coverage costs for menu options will be available through 
Benefits Connect in mid-July. At that time, employers can begin reviewing 
and submitting Employer Agreements for 2018, selecting the benefits they 
will make available to their employees during annual enrollment. The 
medical coverage costs for menu options are unique to each employer and 
based on demographics, employee coverage choices, and regional 
healthcare costs. 

















New COM Policy 
 
At the meeting the COM also adopted a policy they want you to be aware of. It states that 
COM "must receive a 30-day notice in writing regarding requests for COM action from per-
sons outside of the committee." This policy pertains to non-regular COM business. For exam-
ple, if a pastor or session is going to request the COM to take action on a particular matter, 
that request should be sent in writing to the Moderator (email qualifies) at least 30 days be-
fore the next meeting of COM (which typically meets on the 3rd Monday of most months--
there are a couple of months they don't meet if possible, like December). This policy does not 
pertain to the regular, on-going business of COM (which I'm assuming would include matters 
relating to pastoral calls for churches involved in the search process). 
 
If you need further clarification on this policy you can contact Moderator BL Jordan. You can 
find the contact information in your Presbytery Manual. 

Trustee and Finance Committee 
Meeting is Set for August 3, 2017 

at 10:30am.   
At this meeting they will be 

discussing the Presbytery 2018 
Budget and The Presbytery’s 

insurance policy.  
 

 PLEASE HAVE ALL BUDGET 
REQUESTS IN TO BETH  

Beth@wcopresbytery.org OR 
MARJ CARY 

marjcarey@yahoo.com 
 

BY JULY 25, 2017 

Presbytery Office will be Closed  
 

July 3&4, 2017   
 

July  8-15, 2017 
 

July 26-31, 2017 
 

Beth will be selling Ice Cream on these 
dates out of Town.  She will have the Pres-
bytery Cell Phone 970-497-6925 and the 

Presbytery Laptop with her 
beth@wcopresbytery.org to handle most 

business.   
 

Thank you for your understanding.  

The Next Pressing News Due Date is August 21, 2017 
 

Please have any news or important information in  by that date.  
 Thank you! 

News Items 



Do You Enjoy Writing? Do You Hate Writing but Have Great Ideas to 
Share?  Is Your Congregation Reaching out in Mission?  How? Want to 

Get the Word out about amazing happenings at your Church? Beth is 
waiting to hear from you!!! 

 
The Presbytery Blog is in need of contributions.  We need to stay 

connected and one way to do this is through the Presbytery Blog on our 
website.  Please consider contributing to the blog even if you are not a 
writer.   Prayers, concerns, joys, celebrations all are shared here. It is a 

wonderful way to share what is going on in our daily lives, congregations, 
and Presbytery.  

 
Also appreciated would be ideas to share on the Presbytery Facebook 

page.  What would you all be interested in learning about?  Beth is always 
looking for ideas and inspiration.   

 
To Contact Beth in the Presbytery Office Call 970-240-8455, Cell 970-497-6925, or 

email beth@wcopresbytery.org. 

If you are willing to receive this newsletter via email please let Beth 
in the office know to help her be a better steward of Presbytery 

money. Also know if you want be removed from the mailing list  
please let Beth know  so that she can remove your name.  



Presbytery of  Western Colorado 
101 N. Uncompahgre Ave. #9 
Montrose, CO 81401-3763 
 
970-240-8455 
fax 240-1318 
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